[bookmark: _GoBack]The Pomfret Fire District held its regular month meeting on September 21, 2016 at 7.P.M.
Members Present:   J Dinsdale, D Morissette, B Sheldon, L Landry, P Boyd, J Stoddard, T McNally, B Geyer and M Williams.
Guests: R Hicks, D Newman, B Belanger, and S Downer.
Meeting called to order at 7:00.
Seating of Alternates: None 
Additions to agenda: None	
Citizens Comments:  None
KB Ambulance report: A motion by T McNally and second by B Sheldon to approve as presented.
Secretary minutes of the previous meeting accepted with a motion by T McNally and second by L Landry. 
Treasurer’s report: Motion by T McNally and second by B Sheldon to accept as presented. 
Old Business: 
a. Chief Sheldon reported the new rescue vehicle will be in service mid October.  
New Business:  
1. UTV Donation – Mr. Frank has offered to donate a Polaris 6x6 Utility vehicle to the Pomfret Fire District. The value is approximately $16,059.00. There are 3 stipulations:  (1) a plaque with his name on the vehicle, (2) Mr. Frank gets a chance to drive the vehicle and (3) the Fire District purchases a skid unit ($7,100.00) and a trailer ($1,800.00) for the UTV. A motion was made by T McNally and second by B Geyer to accept the vehicle as a donation and to purchase the skid unit and trailer and to spend no more than $10,000.00 for both items.
1. President Dinsdale reported that Dan Santos will be coming to our November meeting.
  Committee Reports:
1. J Dinsdale met with the Architect yesterday. CME working on the bid package. 
1. Building Maintenance Committee: President Dinsdale reported the water in the station is rusty. He has bought the strongest stuff available to try to fix this issue. J Dinsdale to get a quote for a new filtration system.  A motion was made by T McNally and second by P Boyd to have L Landry chair the Building Maintenance committee.
1. Long Range Planning: B Sheldon reported that on Friday, Five Star from  Hartford will be here to look over the Tower Truck. They also want to see all the DOT inspection paperwork and Ariel inspection and pump testing paperwork. He is hoping to find out the current value of this truck. 
Chief’s Report:
a. Reported the transition from 4 Lieutenants to 2 Lieutenants has gone very well.
b. KB Ambulance is still doing a great job coming to Pomfret for calls. 
c. Spoke to the town about Fire Marshall’s gas being charged to Fire District. He has his own budget. 
Bills to be paid: D Morissette reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by D Morissette and second by P Boyd to pay the bills.  
Citizens Comments:  None
Meeting adjourned at 8:22 with a motion by T McNally and second by P Boyd.

Marcia Williams
Treasurer/Clerk

